
    
 

 
 
 

 
WHY Coalition 

Friday, February 18, 2021  
Virtual Meeting 

 
  
 
 
 
 

Attendees: 

 Brandi Archer (Thurston Juvenile Ct)  Jacob Delbridge (DOH)  Sarah Ellsworth (ESD 113) 

 Edica Esqueda (WTSC)  Derek Franklin (WASAVP) Excused  Steve Freng (NWHIDTA) 

 Heidi Glesmann (DOH)  Kristen Haley (DOH)  Will Hitchcock (DOH) 

 Staci Hoff (WTSC)  Kerry Holifield (CSCHC)  Alicia Hughes (HCA 

 Kasey Kates (HCA) -   Jason Kilmer (CCSAP)  Joseph Liu (DOH) 

 James Madsen (WAJCA)  Emily Maughan (OSPI)  Mark Medalen (WTSC) 

 Nikki Meline (DOH)  Megan Moore (Prevention Voices)  Stacey Okland (WASAVP) 

 Alyssa Pavitt (Prevention Voices)  Julie Peterson (Foundations for 
Healthy Generations) Excused  Eliza Powell (NW HIDTA) 

 Sherry Rudolph (WA State PTA)  Mary Segawa (LCB)  Alex Sirotzki (WA Poison Center) 

 Christine Steele (HCA)  Lt. Courtney Stewart (WSP)  Liz Wilhelm (Seattle Children’s) 

 Martha Williams (HCA)  Dixie Grunenfelder (OSPI)  Guest: Erika Jenkins (HCA) 

 Guest: Isaac Wulff (HCA)  Guest: Steve Smothers (DOH)  Guest: Mercedes Zahler (DOH) 

 Guest: Greg Williamson (DCYF)  Guest:   Guest:  

 Guest:   Guest:   Guest:  
 
 

  
 

N
o Agenda Items  Time Lead Summary Meeting Notes 

1.  

Welcome, 
introductions and Team 
Building 

9:00 
Kasey Kates  

WHY Co-Chair 

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM.  
Attendees reviewed today’s agenda, then introduced 
themselves and responded to the question, What is 
your best work from home accessory? 

2.  

Department of Health 
Agency Update 

9:15 Steve 
Smothers & 

Heidi 
Glesmann, 

DOH 
 

Kasey introduced Steve and Heidi who updated 
members on what the Department of Health is 
currently working on in the field of SUD prevention. 
 
Steve and Heidi updated the coalition on the changes 
that occurred last year and continued this year.   
 

 



Steve and Heidi explained more about the roles and 
responsibilities of the team.   
 
Attendees were given the opportunity to ask 
questions.   

3.  

SPE Strategic Plan 2022; 
SPE Worksheet; 
Review 2018 WHY 
Action Plan 

9:35 Kasey and 
Mary, Erika 

Jenkins (HCA) 

Erika Jenkins was introduced and provided a brief 
overview of what/who SPE is, priority areas and how 
WHY is focused on marijuana and alcohol, the SPE 5-
year Strategic Plan now being updated with WHY and 
other SPE workgroup’s help.  Erika then expanded on 
how she  and Isaac provide support to WHY’s work on 
the plan.  Erika confirmed that the first ask is to 
present on challenges, success, and elaborated on the 
tool to help us define those challenges and successes. 
The Strategic Plan update timeline was reviewed 
Mary, Kasey, and Martha will be working to put the 
2018 WHY Action Plan into a more workable format.  
This will be emailed out to members with the SPE 
worksheet for member review prior to the March 
meeting, where it will be discussed.  Ad hoc teams 
may need to be formed in order to get various 
portions of the new Action Plan formulated. 
 
Members commented that the previous iteration of 
the action plan did not consider DEI; WHY needs to 
consider this in the new plan. 

4.  Break 10:10   

5.  

Legislative Updates 10:20 Megan and 
Mary 

Megan shared about HB1668 which sought to regulate 
hemp-derived impairing cannabinoids, how it was 
delayed, and “dead” and how it was revived.  Megan 
gave the update on the latest her work with Rep. 
Kloba.  The difference between the former bill has a 
licensee fee added. This allowed the bill to be revived.  
Title has been narrowed in the attempt to limit 
amendments.  
 
Stories are being gathered to inform legislators about 
the public health side.  Please contact Megan 
(megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org) or Liz 
Wilhelm (lizprevention@gmail.com) with your story  
or pictures of hempderived impairing cannabinoids 
being available in the stores or markets where youth 
can see and buy.  
 
Mary reviewed the current bills that are still moving.  
The bills are listed in the PowerPoint sent out with 
these meeting notes.  

6.  

Are licensees complying 
with alcohol delivery 
regulations? 

10:XX 

Mary 

April is Alcohol Awareness Month.  As a prep for this 
AAN is looking to revive the assessment tool 
introduced to WHY last year by Julia Dilley.   
 

mailto:megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org
mailto:lizprevention@gmail.com


Mary reviewed current data on compliance checks, 
trends, delivery requirements, and problems with 
delivery compliance checks.  The assessment tool 
would make compliance checks much easier and cost 
affective. 
 
Looking ahead, at the March meeting we will be 
revisiting the assessment tool. 
 
If the delivery is appropriately labeled, are there 
repercussions to the third party delivering to underage 
recipients?  Mary will check. 
 
After meeting note from Mary:  As we talked about 
compliance checks for alcohol delivery, the question 
was asked what happens when 3rd party delivery 
drivers deliver alcohol to minors since they are not 
LCB licensees. Here is the response from LCB 
enforcement:  If they had knowledge of the alcohol 
being included in the sale, they could potentially be 
charged criminally for delivery to a minor based on the 
totality of the circumstances.  
 
As we discussed in the meeting, though, if they had no 
idea it was included (e.g., the outside of the package 
was not labeled as is required and they were not 
informed), then we would have a hard time proving it 
was done knowingly. However, the licensee would be 
in violation for not labeling the package. 

7.  

Communications Team 
Update 
Delta-8 Team Update 

10:XX 

 
Martha 

Communications Team is continuing their work to 
keep the Start Talking Now website vital and current.  
We are working on the protocol for site updates after 
January’s training session with WATech.  The team 
also worked on updating the Team Goals for 2022 
calendar year.  Meeting logistics was discussed. 
Delta-8 Team did not meet in February due to the 
Legislative Session schedule. 

8.  Meeting wrap up 
 

10:XX Martha Martha reviewed the Action Items from this meeting. 

9.  

Round Table Member 
updates 

10:XX 

 

Kasey: Spring Youth Forum news – Spring Youth 
Forum save the date (May17th) has gone live!  We are 
also looking for feedback from youth and anyone who 
works with youth so please visit 
https://springyouthforum.org/ and complete the 
survey. It is a quick thrnaround but it is a quick survey, 
so we welcome your feedback. Please share widely.   
Greg Williamson: Greg will check with his division at 
DCYF to see if any other prevention focused staff that 
might be interested in taking part in this group 
Nikki: Statewide campaigns will be ready for 
recruitment for youth groups to get involved with 
campaign updates.   

https://springyouthforum.org/


 
 
 

 Action Items/Decisions 

# Action Item Assigned To: Date 
Assigned: 

Date Due: Status 

1 

HB1668: Stories are being gathered to 
inform legislators about the public 
health side.  Please contact Megan 
(megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org) 
with your story of hemp derived 
cannabinoids being available in the 
community.  
 

All 2/18/2022 2/18/2022  

2 

If the delivery is appropriately labeled, 
is there repercussions to the third party 
delivering to underage recipients?  
Mary will check. 

Mary  2/18/2022 2/18/2022 Completed 

      

      

      

 

Sara (ESD113): in partnership with Talk They Hear You 
sponsoring a night out with parents.  Please contact 
Sara if you are interested in attending.  ESD113 is 
offering other programs through the ESD system re:  
Emily: COVID-19 Survey is underway.  
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-
safety/covid-19-student-survey   Jason can present 
data at the April meeting. 

10.  Adjourn  11:00 Kasey Kates 
WHY Co-Chair 

The meeting was brought to a close at 10:55 AM 

mailto:megan.moore@kitsappublichealth.org
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-safety/covid-19-student-survey
https://www.k12.wa.us/student-success/health-safety/covid-19-student-survey

